
On the partial amendment of the regulations for the 

implementation of the Secondhand Goods Business Act.

Revisions

From October 1, 2025, regardless of the transaction price, 

more goods bought by the Secondhand shops are required to be logged into the 

accounting book by the Secondhand goods dealers and sellers are required to 

present identification.

Before 

revision
・ Motorcycles and Motorized bicycles (includes parts but excludes parts 

of general purpose such as screws, bolts and nuts).

・ Video games

・ CDs, DVDs, Blu-ray discs, etc.

・ Books
After 

revision

In addition to the above,

electrical wires
gratings 

(made of metal)

heat pumps of electric 

water heatersoutdoor units of 

air conditioners

are added.

☆Requests to those who bring the above items to Secondhand Goods shops.☆
When selling the above items to Secondhand Goods shops, they will ask for 

identification (address, name, date of birth, occupation, etc.) regardless of the amount of 

money, so make sure to bring your ID, such as a driver's license or a My Number card.

Aichi Prefectural Police

The new regulations will be implemented on 

October 1, 2025.

To all Secondhand goods dealers. When you buy 

or receive the above items, even if the transaction 

price is less than 10,000 yen, do not forget to 

verify the identity of customers and also log them 

into your accounting book!


